
MINUTES 

WILLIAMS TOWNSHIP 

Monday, October 3, 2022/7:00 PM 

The Board met in regular session with the following present:  Chairman/Supervisor, Ron Paul; 
Vice Chairman/Supervisor, Tom Shuttlesworth; Solicitor, Joe Kerwin, Esquire; 
Secretary/Treasurer, Beth Shuttlesworth; and Jack Schaeffer, Jr. 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting and Treasurer’s Report of September 6, 2022, were 
approved. 
 
RESIDENT/PROPERTY OWNER CONCERNS: 

• There were no Resident/Property Owner Concerns. 

BUSINESS DISCUSSED: 

• The Board of Supervisors offered Jack Schaeffer, Jr., the vacant Supervisor position.  Mr. 

Schaeffer accepted the Board’s officer.  Motion was made by Tom Shuttlesworth, 

seconded by Ronald Paul, to approve hiring Jack Schaeffer, Jr., as a Supervisor. 

• Update on concern for construction at 523 Greenfield Street; a representative from 

Light-Heigel & Associates visited the site and deemed the construction to be unsafe and 

to stop further construction. Supervisor, Ron Paul, will contact the resident, who 

provided the concern to the Township, with an update on status. 

• Act 57 or 2022 Resolution was discussed; Mr. Kerwin recommended to “hold” on any 

action until further clarification. 

• The 2022 Commonwealth state aide allocation supporting the Volunteer Fire Relief 

Association(s) (VFRA) of the fire company(ies) which serve the community, in the 

amount of $5,460.63, was discussed.  Motion made by Tom Shuttlesworth, seconded by 

Ron Paul, to release the funds to the Liberty Hose Company #1, Williamstown. 

• The payment for re-paving of Dayton Street project was discussed; motion by Tom 

Shuttlesworth, seconded by Ron Paul, to release the funds for payment. 

 
Being no further business to discuss, motion was made by Ron Paul, seconded by Tom 
Shuttlesworth, to adjourn the meeting at approximately 7:30 PM. 


